
 

Friday 2 October 2020 
 
Imagine my surprise when I visited Y3 today and was greeted with grunts and then had threatening 
homemade weapons waved at me.  I am happy to say that dissonance had not instilled and it was, in fact, the 
launch to their stone age study in history.  It looks like the start of some exciting learning; I look forward to 
seeing more soon. 
 
During a productive walkaround today, Mrs Robinson and I were very impressed with the children’s response 
to learning and the way in which they were conducting themselves as they moved around the school.  This 
latter aspect is something that we are promoting as a school to further improve behaviour and elevate 
expectations.  Cheerful, polite and respectful attitudes were in abundance and it was a pleasure to see across 
all areas of the school. 
 
As we continue to work within the restrictions of COVID, please note that parents should not enter the school 
building unless reporting at the main reception desk or by prior appointment, including after school.  We will 
be communicating our plans for the autumn term parent interviews soon, which will give you the opportunity 
to talk with your child’s class teacher to find out how they are doing academically and socially/emotionally.  
Currently, this is planned for the first week after the half term leave. 
 
Finally, with regard to road safety, I bring to your attention the SRO around electric scooters: 
 
Repeated SRO 39/20 30 Sep 20 
ORDER NO 15: USE OF ELECTRIC SCOOTERS  
The use of electric scooters is prohibited under the Motor Vehicle and Road Traffic Ordinance of 2006. SBA 
Police will stop personnel who are riding scooters on public highways or pavements and in the first instance 
issue a warning with education. Persistent offenders will then face a court summons. SSOs will also be updated 
that the use of electric scooters on public highways are prohibited within RAF Akrotiri.  
Sponsor: SWO 
 
Therefore – no children should be riding electric scooters to school or indeed around the station.  Thank you 
for your co-operation. 
  
 
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Best wishes,  
Ben Turner 
Headmaster 
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